## Highlights from the Presbytery of Coastal Carolina 101st Stated Meeting, Saturday, March 8, 2014

## **Events, Resources & Opportunities for your Congregation**

- Fuente de Agua Viva will be chartered on March 23 @ Faison Pres. at 4:00 pm. Everyone is invited to join in the celebration.
- 2014 Mission Grants will be awarded in June. Deadline to apply March 31.
- Faithful Saints Who is that older adult who deserves recognition in your congregation? Church sessions are asked to recommend one deserving member for recognition as an outstanding older adult who is an exemplary faithful saint in our midst. Deadline April 1.
- Presbyterian Women Spring Gathering will be April 5 at Culdee Presbyterian, West End
- The BRIDGE, our presbytery's new church development, needs help. See packet p. 62-64
- Pastors & DCEs can go to the free annual after Easter respite at Montreat, April 21-23.
- As part of the process for developing a new 5 year plan, the presbytery will be conducting listening sessions in congregations. More information to come.

Featured resources from the Resource Center: The Grasshopper Myth: Big Churches, Small Churches and the Small Thinking that Divides Us by Karl Vaters, Go and Make Disciples: An Invitation to Baptismal Living, and "Water Way" Discipleship making program

Youth Opportunities: For information contact Amy Hodges & www.presbycc.org/youth

- Youth mission trip, June 15-21 to West Virginia; Montreat Youth Conference Week 6.
- Apply now to be on Youth Council
- Peacemaking Essay Contest/Scholarship entries due May 15. P.S. The Peacemaking Subcommittee is looking for members. Contact Rev. Whitney Wilkinson 910-245-7901, revwhitney@cameronpresbyterian.org
- Monroe Camp & Conference Center will have its 60th anniversary celebration April 5, which will include the ordination & installation of Lyndsey McCall beginning at 1:00 pm.
- Leadership School new name "E3: Educate, Equip, Empower" scheduled for Sept. 20. Celebrations
- Worship: Received offering of \$2,393 for Presbyterian Campus Ministry, Shared together in holy communion, Heard a sermon on Listening to God by Rev. Chris Denny, Commissioned Rev. Doug Cushing as New Church Development pastor for the Bridge.
- Moved Inquirers Hannah Lyon & Hank Bellamy to Candidates for Ordination
- Heard presentation by the recent delegation to the Gulf of Mexico Presbytery in Tabasco. Interested in a church-to-church partnership with a congregation in Tabasco, Mexico, Contact the Committee for Mission and Outreach.
- Approved for ordination Lyndsey McCall to Validated Ministry as Director of Monroe Camp. Received 5 other ministers into our presbytery. Commissioned Ruling Elder Leslie Kerr to serve McClure Presbyterian Church
- Celebrated the honorable retirements of Rev's Elizabeth Forester, Hannah Vaughan, and Richard Gary Moore.
- Received thanks from *Fuente de Agua Viva & Monte de los Olivos* for assistance with purchasing properties.

<u>Other announcements</u> <u>Grandfather Home & Barium Springs Home for Children are merging under "Homes for Children"</u>. This does not change how we send contributions. Support is needed more than ever.

Next stated meeting of Presbytery will be held Thurs., June 12 in Sanford, NC To learn more on any item call 910-862-8300 or see the Packet at www.presbycc.org Sign-up for Email News from the Presbytery at <a href="https://www.presbycc.org/news/">www.presbycc.org/news/</a>

Highlights from the Presbytery of Coastal Carolina 101st Stated Meeting, Saturday, March 8, 2014

## **Events, Resources & Opportunities for your Congregation**

- Fuente de Agua Viva will be chartered on March 23 @ Faison Pres. at 4:00 pm. Everyone is invited to join in the celebration.
- 2014 Mission Grants will be awarded in June. Deadline to apply March 31.
- Faithful Saints Who is that older adult who deserves recognition in your congregation?
   Church sessions are asked to recommend one deserving member for recognition as an outstanding older adult who is an exemplary faithful saint in our midst. Deadline April 1.
- Presbyterian Women Spring Gathering will be April 5 at Culdee Presbyterian, West End
- The BRIDGE, our presbytery's new church development, needs help. See packet p. 62-64
- Pastors & DCEs can go to the free annual after Easter respite at Montreat, April 21-23.
- As part of the process for developing a new 5 year plan, the presbytery will be conducting listening sessions in congregations. More information to come.

Featured resources from the Resource Center: The Grasshopper Myth: Big Churches, Small Churches and the Small Thinking that Divides Us by Karl Vaters, Go and Make Disciples: An Invitation to Baptismal Living, and "Water Way" Discipleship making program

Youth Opportunities: For information contact Amy Hodges & www.presbycc.org/youth

- Youth mission trip, June 15-21 to West Virginia: Montreat Youth Conference Week 6.
- Apply now to be on Youth Council
- Peacemaking Essay Contest/Scholarship entries due May 15. P.S. The Peacemaking Subcommittee is looking for members. Contact Rev. Whitney Wilkinson 910-245-7901, revwhitney@cameronpresbyterian.org
- Monroe Camp & Conference Center will have its 60<sup>th</sup> anniversary celebration April 5, which will include the ordination & installation of Lyndsey McCall beginning at 1:00 pm.
- Leadership School new name "E3: Educate, Equip, Empower" scheduled for Sept. 20. <u>Celebrations</u>
- Worship: Received offering of \$2,393 for Presbyterian Campus Ministry, Shared together
  in holy communion, Heard a sermon on Listening to God by Rev. Chris Denny,
  Commissioned Rev. Doug Cushing as New Church Development pastor for the Bridge.
- Moved Inquirers Hannah Lyon & Hank Bellamy to Candidates for Ordination
- Heard presentation by the recent delegation to the Gulf of Mexico Presbytery in Tabasco. Interested in a church-to-church partnership with a congregation in Tabasco, Mexico, Contact the Committee for Mission and Outreach.
- Approved for ordination Lyndsey McCall to Validated Ministry as Director of Monroe Camp. Received 5 other ministers into our presbytery. Commissioned Ruling Elder Leslie Kerr to serve McClure Presbyterian Church
- Celebrated the honorable retirements of Rev's Elizabeth Forester, Hannah Vaughan, and Richard Gary Moore.
- Received thanks from Fuente de Agua Viva & Monte de los Olivos for assistance with purchasing properties.

<u>Other announcements</u> <u>Grandfather Home & Barium Springs Home for Children are merging under "Homes for Children"</u>. This does not change how we send contributions. Support is needed more than ever.

Next stated meeting of Presbytery will be held Thurs., June 12 in Sanford, NC To learn more on any item call 910-862-8300 or see the Packet at www.presbycc.org Sign-up for Email News from the Presbytery at www.presbycc.org/news/